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GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting

November 18, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 11:00 am by Francis J. Gay, Administrator of GATRA, in Taunton, MA.

Those in attendance were:

Francis J. Gay, Administrator


Leland Ross, Plainville Rep.

Joanne Moore, Duxbury Rep.


Richard Leitch, Norton Rep.

Linda Howerton, Berkley Rep.
Francis J. Gay asked if any member would like to be the chairperson for this meeting and Joanne Moore 
offered to assist with the meeting.


1. The minutes of the February 6, 2014, GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting were distributed to the Members for review and approval.  
Mr. Ross asked if a Chief Financial Officer (CFO) had been hired as yet.  Mr. Gay informed him that one had been hired and planned to discuss this at the meeting.    

MOTION by Richard Leitch to approve the minutes of the February 6, 2014 GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting as circulated.

SECONDED by Leland Ross and passed by the Committee.
2. An update on the compensation for employees and the new hire for CFO was given by Mr. Gay.  The second round of raises which were approved by the Board in the FY2015 budget has been implemented.  Approved as well in the FY2015 budget was hiring of a full time CFO.  In early September GATRA hired Daniel Burgess, CPA as the CFO.  Dan has experience in public municipalities and non-profit accounting and auditing.  He is familiar with the requirements of federal and state grants.  He has been working with our outside accounting firm to become familiar with our system and how GATRA gets its federal and state funding.  The goal is to reduce our outside accounting work to a minimum hopefully by next year.  

Mr. Ross asked if GATRA was satisfied with him so far and Mr. Leitch asked what his salary is.  Mr. Gay expressed he was satisfied with his work so far and his current salary is $75,000 with the agreement that after a six month evaluation, his salary will increase up to the level of $80,000.

Mr. Gay stated that GATRA is still using Jane Callahan’s firm, HR Alternatives, to work through policy updates for the GATRA employees’ manual and current job descriptions.  We will probably schedule another committee meeting early next year with staff changes and/or realignments.

Mr. Leitch asked about the Executive Secretary position.  Mr. Gay informed the Committee that Kim Catania, whom the Committee may know, has moved into this position. 

3. Mr. Gay asked if the Committee would like to review and approve the Administrator’s Employment Agreement today in order to bring it before the Board Meeting this afternoon or if they wished to have more time to review it.  

Mr. Ross, in regard to the references on Page 2 of the Agreement regarding the Employer evaluating the performance, asked who the Employer is.  Mr. Gay informed the Committee that the Employer is the Advisory Board.  As it relates to the employer in this agreement, this Committee will work with the Administrator on the contract and come up with evaluation tools and goals and the Committee will endorse it and then it will be brought before the Advisory Board.  

MOTION by Richard Leitch for the Committee to accept and present the Administrator’s Employment Agreement as circulated to the Advisory Board for review and discussion.


SECONDED by Leland Ross and passed by the Committee.
4. There was a general discussion among the Committee.  Mr. Gay informed the Committee that if the Administrator’s Employment Agreement is approved, early in the next year the Committee will be having a meeting for him to present the goals he will be setting for the coming year.  There was also discussion regarding evaluations of performance for the Administrator and how the evaluation will be conducted.  A motion was considered to empower the Executive Compensation Committee to perform evaluations.  Mr. Gay explained that this was already included in the Committee Resolution.
The Committee asked if there was an evaluation form which Ms. Callahan from HR Alternatives could provide to the Committee to look at and the need to prepare a workload comparison from past years.  The Committee also wished to have Ms. Callahan at the next meeting to help them go through the information gathered.  Mr. Gay stated that he would get in touch with Ms. Callahan and obtain the information requested and also provide to the Committee a breakdown of GATRA’s growth over the years for the different communities and their ridership costs.
The Committee discussed scheduling the next meeting for late January and Mr. Gay stated that once he speaks with Ms. Callahan and gathers the information they requested, he will poll the Committee members for a possible date.

MOTION by Leland Ross to adjourn meeting at 11:30 a.m.

SECONDED by Richard Leitch and passed by the Committee.

